
Draft  Minutes 

Barrington Trails Committee 

2/19/2019 

Meeting called to order at 6:45pm 
Present:  Chair Charlie Tatham, Anne Melvin, Marika Wilde, Zac Stone, Denis Beaulieu, Jack Gale  
Minutes of 1/18/19 were approved as written. 
Old Business: 
Updates: Goodwill parking RFP is not yet completed. The additions to Goodwill are close to closing. 
Barrington Trail parking lot cannot_ be put out to bid until there is a forest management plan. Street 
signs are needed for Calef East on Scruton Pond Road and Calef West. The street sign for Calef West will 
go on the corner of Town Farm Road and Route 202. John is checking on this. A plan is needed for signs 
and blazing for Calef East. There needs to be a walkthrough to determine placement of temporary 
laminated signs.  
New Business: 
Barbara Wilson, Turbocam Wellness Coordinator wants us to lead a walk on their trails. 
Weekend Walkabouts: March 9 Anne will lead a walk from the Swain’s Lake Boat Landing to the 
Barrington Town Forest. April 13, the walk will be on Calef East or Jeffrey’s. May 11, Denis will lead a 
walk on the new trail on Stonehouse Pond. The annual bird walk will also be in May.  
New To do list for 2019: 
Goodwill: Make request to SELT to make a loop from the Melvin Trail to the Goodwill Trail to the ledges 
and close off the old snowmobile trail.  Open up the trail to Richardson Pond opposite the trail to the 
ledges. Make trails on the new sections. Do a walkthrough to determine sign placement. Graffiti removal 
at Pooh’s house. 
Calef West: Calef Trail needs bog bridges and bank to bank bridges. A trail to the beaver pond needs to 
be made. 
Calef East: needs a walkthrough and signs and blazes. 
KOTR: The new trail needs paint blazes. 
SATWASR: 2 signposts and a picture post need to be put in. Wet areas need to be bypassed on 
Rudolph’s Run and Santa Claus trails. A pine tree across the Cedar Swamp trail beyond the intersection 
with the Cottontail trail needs to be removed. The Cedar Swamp trail needs to be extended to make a 
loop. 
Next meeting: 3/12/19 
Respectfully submitted, 
Anne Melvin 
 


